4th Basic Concept in Infection Control (Excerpt of Epidemiology Update on SARS in QMH on 30/05/03


The fourth basic concept in infection control is to optimise staff protection by proper vaccination. We do that in QMH and in fact our Infection Control Unit keeps a full registry of the immune status of all staff. The vaccines that we give regularly to all staff in HA hospitals are MMR (Mumps, Measles and Rubella) and Hepatitis B. Naturally they would also be vaccinated for other diseases too (eg. BCG), as part of vaccination programme for all Hong Kong subjects and we have these on record too.


QMH is the first hospital in Hong Kong to also provide the Varizella vaccine. This is because of outbreaks occurring the Paediatric wards and it was successful in reducing these events. We now provide this service for staff in the Paediatric, Haematology, BMT, Obs. and all medical/nursing students of HKU. 


Another vaccine we provide is the influenza vaccine. This is actually not needed by all, but for staff who are exposed to patients at high-risk to influenza like Psychogeriatric patients, patients with Cardio-pulmonary diseases, children on long term aspirin etc. In the USA, this vaccine is available to all hospital staff because of the high mortality to influenza in Western countries. However they will need this annually and after sometime the uptake rate by staff is pretty low (many hospitals less then 5%).


We are in fact quite close to the USA recommendations. They will routinely provide Hepatitis B, Influenza, MMR and Varicella. Thus in that respect we are really up to the standards of the developed world. 


Other vaccines will be provided when indicated and do feel free to talk to us anytime, if you think that a special vaccine is required.

Remember:

Wash Hands

Wear Masks

Control SARS

Dr. Seto Wing Hong, Infection Control Officer
